
Meeting Minutes 
Rockwood Neighborhood Council 

June 02, 2005 
St. John’s Cathedral Jewett House 

 
Chair Pam Behring called meeting to order at 7:00 PM with eight members present (six board members 
were present also). The Chair declared a quorum present. 
 
Minutes of May 05, 2005 were approved with two corrections made. Secretary inserted corrections. 
 
Treasurer’s report for April 14, 2005 were corrected as follows:  
 General Fund: $242.58 Pillar Fund: $960.64 
 Planter Fund: $70.00  Traffic Devices Fund: $596.00 
 Traffic Fund: $30.62  TOTAL: $1,899.84  
 
Vice Chair John Prosser updated the preference vote at the April 14, 2005 meeting as follows: 
 Plan 1: 20   
 Plan 2: 4 
 
Treasurer’s Report: No report was made as the bank statement was not back at the time. 
 
Committee Reports:  

Planting Committee:  Plantings along Grand Blvd., 29th ave., and Southeast Blvd. It was stated that 
Kari Moore and Cathy Backlund are the workers and are given financial support by the city. 

 
Webmaster: Kathie Hawkins needs info to keep website up to date. Board members are listed  
 
Pillar Committee: Discussions were held on the condition of pillars, Dallas Hawkins volunteered 
to chair the committee. 
 
Membership Committee: At the time this committee does not exist, Based on a suggestion by 
Chris Howell it was agreed that everyone invite 3 or 4 neighbors to the next meeting. 
 
Board Position opening: motion by Dallas Hawkins was seconded and passed that Bernie Nelson 
be asked to serve. 
 
Traffic Committee: Chair Gail Prosser composed and email to Bob Turner in the Traffic 
Department regarding the steps we would need to follow to accomplish the closure of Garfield at 
29th.  Gail is frustrated and suggests that we wait until the Manito Center Planning has been 
completed.  Bob stated that he didn’t see a closure happening because of the impact it would have 
on City Services such as police and fire.  The group agreed and stated that work needs to be 
continued on traffic calming. 
       

Announcements: Manito Center Planning Open House to be held on June 9, 2005 (5:30PM-8:00PM). On 
June 22, 2005, Plan Commission hearing on Manito Center Planning will be held at 6:00PM in the Spokane 
City Council Chambers. 
 
New Business: discussion was held regarding the situation with Spokane Mayor Jim West, Motion by 
Richard Siderius was seconded and passed that The Chair write a letter stating Rockwood Neighborhood 
Council’s support of the Spokane City Council’s Position. 
 
The Rockwood Neighborhood picnic will be held on July 9, 2005 on the grounds of St. John’s Cathedral, 
Flyers will be mailed. 
 
Meeting Adjourned at 8:40PM  
Respectfully Submitted, 
Richard Siderius, Secretary 
     

   
  


